
Parents for Choral Arts Meeting Minutes       September 15, 2015 

Attending: Rita Gigliotti, Netta Riley, Mark Delcoco, Susan Brownsword, Carolyn Lawson, Heather Young, 

Amanda Owens, Joan Delcoco 

Meeting called to order 7:45 p.m. 

Old Business:  

Block Party: Netta and Carolyn reported it was not as well attended as previous years. 

Recommended some interactive event (spin the wheel for prizes?) for next year – IF it seems 

worth the effort. 

Triathlon: Netta reported on behalf of Laura Flemings – not as many volunteers. 

Back to Chorus Night: Preparation continues – Rita, Netta and Joan will speak. Forms will be 

available to fill out that evening. Volunteers are stepping forward - Still working on locating a 

Notary  Public. 

 

New Business 

FCPS Budget: Joan Delcoco will take the lead to inform and educate the Chorus community and 

greater community of the ramifications of the budget suggestions on the arts programs. Joan 

will work with other entities in the community and will present at Back to Chorus Night.   

2015-2016 PCA Budget – Long and detailed discussion about budget decisions for this year, 

based on previous years expenses and income. Susan Brownsword will present revised budget 

at next meeting (Oct 7) for review and vote.   

Scholarships for Spring Trip: Heather Young said that the Board will have to move quickly with 

scholarship decision – will discuss limits as applications are received by Sept 23. 

Meeting adjourned 9:15  p.m. 

Minutes submitted by Carolyn Lawson, October 7, 2015 


